BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Property Committee meeting held in the Council Chamber at

5.00pm on Monday , 2 April 2012

	Present
	Cllr Mrs Spear in the Chair, Mrs Shapland, Mrs Blackmore, Anderson, Bonds and Cornick.



	PR/22/2011/12
	Apologies


	None received.

	PR/23/2011/12
	Declarations of Interest


	Councillor Mrs Blackmore declared a Personal interest in Minute number 26/2011/12, as she is the Councils representative on the Braunton and District Museum.

Councillor Mrs Blackmore declared a Personal interest in Minute number 29/2011/12, as she an organiser for the local Blood Donors.

Councillor Anderson declared a Personal interest in Minute number 25/2011/12, as he is the Councils representative on the Museum of British Surfing.

Councillor Mrs Shapland declared a Personal interest in Minute number 25/2011/12, as she is a member of the Braunton Street Pastors.



	PR/24/2011/12
	Minutes
	The minutes of the Property meeting held on 24 January 2012 were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

(N/C)

Councillor Anderson proposed and it was unanimously agreed to bring item 8 on the agenda forward to allow the members of public who were present to leave the meeting earlier.



	PR/25/2011/12
	Vandalism to the Museum of British Surfing


	Members were circulated copies of e-mails received from the Museum of British Surfing (MOBS) regarding vandalism to the Yard.  The Parish Clerk briefly outlined the issues informing members that the building had always been the target of vandalism. The most recent spats of vandalism included roof tiles being smashed, guttering ripped off and security lights smashed.  The bowl is currently closed due to it being deemed unsafe for use, as loose roof tiles could fall and injure users.  The Yard will be repaired by the MOBS contractors and is due to be reopened for Easter weekend.  If the vandalism persists the Museum of British Surfing may have to close the bowl, as they cannot afford to keep making the repairs.  

Councillor Anderson proposed and it was unanimously agreed to suspend Standing Order to allow Mr Peter Robertson from the MOBS to speak on this matter.

Mr Robertson reiterated that the vandalism to the Yard was an ongoing problem, which had been inherited by MOBS.  He confirmed that the damage was malicious, as there was evidence of concrete being thrown onto the roof tiles and he had witnessed balls being kicked at the building with the intent to cause damage.  

The damage caused is extremely disheartening to the MOBS, as only last March it replaced all the guttering and in the autumn the murals were repainted and the building was looking nice.  The vandalism has been at its worst since late autumn to the present day.  The MOBS is committed to supporting local projects and recently provided new timber planters at the front of the building and donated £300 to the Youth Service who share the building with the MOBS.  

The MOBS have been in discussions with the police and will be meeting with Safer North Devon to discuss measures that can be adopted to deter vandalism.  The MOBS will be erecting ‘no ball games’ signs to prevent damage to the building.  Mr Robertson requested if the Councils insurance would cover claims for vandalism.  

Members felt that it was important the right groups are targeted the users of the bowl are not necessarily the culprits.   Mr Robertson informed Members that it seems to be a group of older people in the their late teens and early twenties.  Members were concerned that by locking the bowl it will move the anti-social behaviour onto another area.  The MOBS have discussed hiring a private security company to lock and patrol the bowl at night, but this would be subject to costs.

PC Langworthy explained that the Police had not been able to catch any of the culprits in the act, making it difficult for them to take any further action against a group or individual.  The main reason for this is because of the poor lighting in the area and when the culprits see a policeman approaching they quickly get rid of any evidence.  

Mr Robertson requested that if the Council could help financially by contributing towards deterrent measures such as CCTV or improved lighting.  Members were keen to help the MOBS, but noted that it did not have any funds in its budget to cover this for 2012/13.  Members also noted that Devon County Council plan to turn off the existing street lights in the car park from 12.30 a.m. – dawn and this may encourage further vandalism.

Standing Orders were reinstated.

RECOMMENDED:  That

a. the Council would investigate with its insurers regarding claiming for vandalism to the Yard.

b. the MOBS reports back to the Property Committee following their meeting with Safer North Devon and Members will consider what help they can provide to find a more permanent solution to the problems.

(N/C)



	PR/26/2011/12
	Bakehouse Centre
	Members considered the list of actions required for remedial works to the Bakehouse Centre.  The works were prioritised as high, medium and low.

High priority

· First floor fire door timber has shrunk causing drafts and letting sunlight through.

· Ivy growing on side of building.

· External timber window, doors and doorframes need staining.

· Side security door needs replacing.

Medium priority

· Under floor heating on the first floor is not working needs to be looked at by a professional plumber.

· Paint ground floor heaters.

· External notice board needs repairing or removing.  

· Fire escape railings need painting. 
Low priority

· External Bakehouse Centre sign to be painted.

· Clock poor access unable to reset clock it doesn’t keep the time.
RECOMMENDED: That the Clerk to produce a management plan, to ensure that all remedial works, as identified above are completed and budgeted for.

(N/C)



	PR/27/2011/12
	Green Audit of Council Offices
	The Parish Clerk updated Members and informed them that North Devon Council had not yet confirmed if they would be able to carry out a green audit of the Council offices.  The Clerk had also been investigating private companies who provide this service in the event that North Devon Council is unable to provide this service.

RECOMMENDED:  That the Clerks report be noted.

(N/C)



	PR/28/2011/12
	Risk Assessments of Council Assets
	The Chairman informed Members that the Committee needed to carry out risk assessments of those areas covered within its remit.  

Members requested guidance on the completion of the risk assessment form the Clerk agreed to e-mail an old risk assessment form, which had been completed to be used as an example.

RECOMMENDED:  That 

a. Councillor Anderson to carry out risk assessments on the Parish Hall, Council Offices, Council Chamber, Gardeners Shed and Brick Shed.

b. Councillor Cornick to carry out risk assessments on the Illingworth Shelter and Changing rooms/ toilets on the Recreational Ground and the bus shelter on Exeter Road outside the George Hotel.

c. Councillor Mrs Shapland to carry out risk assessments on the external of the Bakehouse Centre, Station House, Countryside Centre, Youth Centre and Museum of British Surfing.

d. Councillor Bonds to carry out risk assessments on the Memorial Gardens/Bowling Club entrance and exterior of the Vivian Moon Centre.

e. Councillor Mrs Spear to carry out risk assessments on the bus shelters at Knowle, Ilfracombe Road on both sides, Barton Lane, Heddon Mills and the telephone kiosk in Knowle.

f. Councillor Mrs Blackmore to carry out risk assessments on the bus shelters at Dune View, Homer Road, Kingsacre and the telephone kiosk at Kingsacre.

g. The staff to carry out a risk assessment on Vellator Quay and the Quarry at North Down Road.

(N/C)



	PR/29/2011/12
	Replacement of Parish Hall Lighting
	The Parish Clerk informed Members that the Blood Donors had complained that the lighting in the parish hall was not adequate for the work that they needed to perform.  The Blood Donors had offered to pay or contribute towards improved lighting.  Three options and costs for improvements to the existing lighting have been forwarded onto the Blood Donors.

RECOMMENDED:  That the Committee would be happy to improve the lighting in the parish hall, subject to funding being provided by the Blood Donors.

(N/C)



	PR/30/2011/12
	Maintenance Schedule for seats in the village
	The Committee considered a schedule to have the metal seats in the village galvanised, as this would prevent any future maintenance needed to them.

RECOMMENDED:   That the metal benches in village be galvanised over a three year period starting with the two in Exeter Road, one on the Square and two in Knowle on the A361.

(N/C)



	PR/31/2011/12
	Bus Shelters in Village
	The Parish Clerk informed Members that Fernbank were still willing to take full responsibility for all of the Councils existing bus shelters, including those on the outskirts of the village.  Some shelters would be replaced and others fitted with advertising panels.  This would reduce costs to the Council, as it would no longer need to clean and repair the shelters.

RECOMMENDED:  That the Committee enter into an agreement with Fernbank to take over the responsibility of the Council owned bus shelters.

(N/C)



	PR/32/2011/12
	Illingworth Shelter
	The Chairman reported that she felt the Illingworth Shelter was in a poor state and was a potential danger to passers-by, as loose roof tiles could injure them if they were to fall on them.  She felt that the Council should seriously look at carrying out remedial works to the shelter, as it was an eyesore and should be in a condition where the community can use it safely.  It was noted that the Committee did not have enough funds in its budget for these repairs, but as it would be for the benefit of the community it was suggested that the car park money could be used.

RECOMMENDED:  That

a. the Illingworth Shelter be restored.

b. the Clerk to investigate what anti-vandal products are available on the market.

c. the Illingworth Shelter to be decorated and painted for the Olympic Torch Relay.

(N/C)


	
	The meeting closed at 6.40 p.m.

………………………………………Chairman
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